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‘Loving to learn, learning to love, guided by God’

The Royal School

Chair of Governors’ Annual report 2017/18

In accordance with the Government’s requirements for all governing bodies, the 3 core strategic functions of the Governing Body of The Royal School are

1. Ensuring clarity of vision, ethos and strategic direction

2. Holding the Head teacher to account for the educational performance of the school and its pupils

3. Overseeing the financial performance of the school and making sure its money is well spent

The structure of the governing body along with individual governors’ biographies, committee membership, strategic roles and subject responsibilities are available on the school website.  The governors’ attendance at meetings this year has been very good, this is also available on the website.

Governors have attended many training sessions this year and all are up to date with mandatory Safeguarding requirements.  I am truly blessed with a fantastic team.  I can honestly say that they make my role a lot easier.

Throughout the past year, governors have visited the school on many occasions to observe their own subject being taught across the school or as a termly governor.  During these visits, we work with the School Development plan to concentrate on the areas for development and meet with subject leaders. Within the visits, we have a chance to speak with the children and staff; look at children’s books and regard the ethos and vision of the school.  Each visit is followed by a visit report.

We also have pleasure in attending assemblies, productions, chapel services, school events and PTA events.  These events help us to appreciate the school ethos and vision, which is embedded into the day to day workings of the school.

Progress in all areas is constantly monitored by the governing body.  I’m happy to report that all children have made expected or more than expected progress this year, this includes our SEND children.  The attainment results for Phonics, SATs and year end results is expected to be substantially higher than National and RBWM comparisons (these results are not published until October).

As you will know, our wide curriculum is not just about results but ensuring that each child in our care has the very best outcome in all areas of development and life experiences.  One of the highlights for me this year has been the ‘Let’s be friends project’. This project involves children from UK schools, who share designed t-shirts with children from refugee camps in Iraq. The founder, Zinah Mohammed, lived in a refugee camp herself as a child and now wishes to raise awareness of the plight of children growing up in war torn parts of the world.  Our pupils were amazed that the refugee children had once lived in houses like their own, attended a proper school and enjoyed much the same lifestyle as them.  When the t-shirts arrived in Iraq we received photos of the children wearing them and looking very happy.  They also exchanged letters. This week we have received t-shirts from the Iraqi children along with portrait photographs from each child.  Our children were delighted them.

Another highlight is of course the Royal Wedding between HRH Prince Harry and Meghan Markle.  The celebrations started for us in March and concluded when some of the children and staff attended the wedding at St George’s Chapel on the 19th May.  We were inundated with film crews from all over the world.  Although time consuming, the children gained confidence and an insight into how the media works.  The knowledge gained was certainly cross curricular.

On the 8th May, we were privileged for HM The Queen to officially open our Fantasy Garden. This was a private visit and she kindly planted a tree.  Her Majesty spent time talking with some of the children and staff in a very relaxed atmosphere.  We had a wonderful, sunny morning and gained some very unique and special memories.  The beautiful garden was funded by the PTA, The Patron’s Fund and Caterlink. It has added another dimension to our outside play and learning environment.  This visionary project was the brainchild of Mrs Coombridge and the children of The Royal School.

I need to say a big THANK YOU to our fantastic PTA and volunteers.  Without their help and magnificent fundraising, we would not be able to afford the big educational projects and resources that enhance the learning and well-being of our pupils. Some of our parents have managed to access match funding through their employers, which has enabled us to nearly double the funds raised! I encourage them to keep up the good work!

The school community is very grateful to Paul Sedgwick and the Crown Estate for their continued support and generosity.  The buildings and surrounding areas are looking marvellous.

Thank you to Mrs Coombridge and her superb team of hardworking and conscientious staff.  It’s not easy working in a small school, as they each have to wear many hats……. They are all true team players with each being an integral part of the school improvement and development, each of them willing to go that extra mile.

I was recently looking through the website and noticed how mature the year fours look now compared to September.  They have not only grown in stature but confidence too.  They are well prepared and equipped to take the next step in their education.  I wish them and their families farewell and good luck.  I am so proud of their achievements.

That leaves me to say another thank you to all our Stakeholders. Wishing you a happy, safe and sunny break.  I look forward to seeing you again in September.

With very warm wishes

Vivien Benn

Chair of Governors ~ The Royal School

18th July 2018

e-mail: theroyalschool@rbwm.org.uk
website: www.theroyalschool.org.uk
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